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Termination of existing asset management agreement and
cautionary announcement

1.

Termination of asset management agreement

Delta shareholders are advised that Delta’s board of directors
intend to action the termination clause in its existing asset
management agreement with MPI Property Asset Management
Proprietary Limited (“MPIPAM”) (“Existing Manco Agreement”).
The board is of the view that ongoing differences among the
shareholders of MPIPAM are not in the best interest of Delta
shareholders. It is anticipated that the termination will be
concluded in terms of the provisions of the Existing Manco
Agreement, which permits Delta to terminate the Existing Manco
Agreement on notice if approved by Delta shareholders and
subject to the payment of the relevant termination fee. Such
fee is not anticipated to be material to Delta but the actual
termination fee payable can only be calculated after the date
on which the termination becomes effective.
Delta, simultaneously intends to enter into an asset
management agreement (“New Manco Agreement”) with a new asset
management company (“New Manco”), the details of which are
currently being finalised. The New Manco will comply with the
requirements of the Department Of Public Works for purposes of
its leases with Delta. It is fundamental that the terms of the
New Manco Agreement will be equally favourable to Delta than
those contained in the Existing Manco Agreement.
Termination of the Existing Manco Agreement and adoption of
the New Manco Agreement are subject to shareholder approval in
terms of the JSE Listings Requirements and accordingly, Delta
is in the process of preparing a circular, incorporating a
notice of general meeting, to provide Delta shareholders with
further detail and to convene a general meeting of Delta

shareholders to consider and, if deemed acceptable, approve
the resolutions required to terminate the Existing Manco
Agreement and approve the New Manco Agreement.

2.

Cautionary announcement

In light of the above, Delta shareholders are advised to
exercise caution when dealing in the Company’s securities
until a further announcement is made.
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